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     LANDLORDS EXCHANGE

MINUTES
19TH NOVEMBER 2008
6.00PM
Present:
Council Employees:
Tony Cawthorne, Minna Haines, Lynne Jones

Signed in:


Sarah Hannant, Brian Moseley, David Shaw, Roger Berry, 






Liz Dayan, Jonathan Hunt, Paul Fantham, 






Mark & Vicky Westwood, Judy & Richard Bryant, 






Mrs Lakhman, Mr Comrie, Dean Farnsworth


1. Meeting opened by Tony Cawthorne. All attendees given agenda and previous minutes. New attendees given a welcome pack.
2. Tony asked for a chair to come forward as NWLDC are only here to facilitate the meeting. No one came forward so Tony chaired the meeting.

3. Presentation – Martin Lawley from DASH gave a presentation on the voluntary landlord accreditation scheme. A landlord in NWLDC has already signed up and been accredited. To become accredited you need to attend a one day course and allow a member of DASH to inspect 10% of your properties. The accreditation scheme is free to sign up to before April 2009 and then allows three years free membership.
Martin Lawley then gave a presentation on the Housing Health and Safety Rating System (HHSRS). This is what Environmental Health at NWLDC are required to follow to risk rate a premise and decide what action needs to be taken against each hazard.

Tony explained that HHSRS is based on the potential risk to health and safety and the likelihood of something happening. He also explained that the system is evidence based using figures from hospital admission.

4. Discussion

a) Tony apologised as the website had not yet been set up but there is now a member of staff who will be given the task of setting it up.
b) The future plans are to have a wedding service for landlords to link them with empty properties.

c) Also, there are plans for the website to detail accredited landlords.

d) Landlord grants – A landlord grant is available at present and the Council should be contacted on (01530) 454577. The Council will contribute 50% towards the cost of works to a maximum of £10,000 per house and £5,000 per unit. This also means that the Council will have 5 year nomination rights on the property.

e) There is also a £10,000 grant available to bring empty properties back into use but this grant is not retrospective. The Council will again have 5 year nomination rights.
f) Energy efficiency – Environmental Health have just employed a new energy officer Alison McCafferty. She has formulated a leaflet on energy efficiency for Landlords which was available during the meeting. It details information on energy efficiency grants and tax relief options for landlords. Further information is available by calling 01530 454566.
g) A new document, The Rugg Report, states that Local Authorities must consider selective licensing of rented properties and not just Houses in Multiple Occupation. Tony stated that NWLDC are not currently looking at changing their licensing rules. 

7.
Date of next meeting:
Wednesday 25th February 2009 6pm – 8pm
